
 

 

 

STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED 

 

Naming of the Private Road at 875 Morningside Avenue 
and 3290 Ellesmere Road 
 

Date: August 15, 2016 

To: Scarborough Community Council 

From: Director, Engineering Support Services 

Wards: Ward 44 

Reference 

Number: 
P:\2016\Cluster B\TEC\ SC16032 

 

SUMMARY 
 

This report recommends that the name "Pan Am Drive" be approved to identify an 

existing private road at 875 Morningside Avenue and 3290 Ellesmere Road.  

 

Community Councils have delegated authority to decide street naming matters, which 

comply with the City of Toronto Street Naming Policy. 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

Engineering & Construction Services recommends the following:  

 

1. Scarborough Community Council approve the name "Pan Am Drive", for an existing 

private road at 875 Morningside Avenue and 3290 Ellesmere Road. 

 

2. The applicant pay the costs, estimated to be $600.00, for the fabrication and 

installation of street name signage; and 

 

3. The owner and successors of the subject lands maintain, at their own risk, the signage 

installed under Recommendations (2). 

 

 

Financial Impact 
 
There are no financial implications for the City resulting from the adoption of this report.  

 



 

 

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
 
An application was made by Jim Derenzis, Director of Facilities Management, University 

of Toronto, to name the existing private road at the Toronto Pan Am Sports Centre at 875 

Morningside Avenue and 3290 Ellesmere Road, as "Pan Am Drive".  

 

The road extends easterly from the intersection of Tams Road and Morningside Avenue 

then continues southerly connecting with Military Trail. The road provides vehicular 

access to the Toronto Pan Am Sports Centre.   

 
The private road is shown as Part 1 on Attachment No.1 Sketch No. PS-2016-089. 

 
COMMENTS  
 
The proposed name has been circulated for comment and is acceptable to the Toronto 

Police Service, Toronto Fire Services, and Toronto Paramedic Services. 

 

Councillor Moeser supports the name. 

 

The Secretary General of the Pan American Sports Organization has provided a letter of 

support for this naming. 

          

This naming proposal complies with the City of Toronto Street Naming Policy.  

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2015.EX7.8 

 

 
CONTACT 
 
Kerry Ferguson, Acting Manager 

Engineering Support Services 

416 392-7757 kferguso@toronto.ca 

 
SIGNATURE 
 

 

_______________________________ 

Mika Raisanen, Director 

Engineering Support Services 

 

 

ATTACHMENT 
 
Attachment No. 1 - Sketch No. PS-2016-089 

 

 

 

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/viewAgendaItemHistory.do?item=2015.EX7.8


 

 

 


